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Highlights Of Our Next Meeting - Saturday - February 18, 2006

Where -  Meet at the Naperville Municipal Center, Aurora Avenue and Eagle Street, lower level

When - 8:00 a.m. until 10 a.m.
New NAHC Website: www.NapervilleHomeowners.org 

  ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~Confederation President's Message~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

The 6th Annual Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation Trade Show and Conference,  held on Saturday, January 28 was the largest ever, with 130 exhibitors and more than 400 attendees registered.  There were a total of at least 800 people involved overall.  The theme was "The LINK to the FUTURE - Heritage, Unity, and Vision" .  Thanks to June Edlund, Chair (Co-ordination and Vendor Space),and Marcia Straub, Co-chair.( Registration and Vendor Fair). They had great support from NAHC Board members and others to make it the SUCCESS it was!  Our hat is of to the Trade Show committee sub-chairs of Bob Hofmann ( signs everywhere), Boyd Briscoe, Marcia Straub, & CFS (PR and Advertising), Mike Reilly (Greeters), Dr. Jim Dorociak (Registration Table), June Edlund and CFS Sponsorship/Prizes), and the following volunteers: Mary Bezan, Andy Castner, Jim Edlund, Bob Fischer, Art Flowers, Tom Harris, Liz Jesse, Lynda Reilly, Darlene Senger, Rick Stompanato, Rick Strawbridge, Justin Willhoit and the balance of NAHC BOD. 

It all was made possible by the great variety and quality of the Trade Show Exhibitors and the following Trade Show Sponsors:
Naperville Sponsor ---- Caruso Management 

Show Sponsor ---------- Holiday Inn Select, Naperville 

Silver Sponsors --------- Knuckles & Associates, Naperville 




    Trent General Contracting, Chicago 

Property Specialists, Inc, Naperville/ Rolling Meadows 

Bronze Sponsors ------ Kovitz Shifrin, Nesbit Attorneys, Naperville/Buffalo Grove 




    Lang Property Management, Lisle 




    Baum Property Services, Aurora 




    The Care of Trees, Naperville 

Prize Donors /Seminars/Exhibitors ----Check out our website www.napervillehomeowners.org for a  complete list & details. Feel free to call those companies for their services and for more information, and find out how you can use them at home or for your HOA. 

We definitely want to THANK the 130 Exhibitors, including the Vendor Fair people, and the 10 Seminar hosts and presenters, the 5 top Naperville restaurants (Raffi's, Savannah's Southern Bistro, Heaven on Seven, Elan and Belgio's), Naper Settlement with historic photos of Naperville, along with the old Burma Shave Signs, and antiques shown (from my family), two special videos on Naperville as produced by NCTV, all in Unity Lane. The Kensingston Road Quartet added a nice relaxing and enjoyable touch over lunch and to the Ice Cream Social in the Holiday Inn Select lobby. Thanks also to Celidan Creations, Inc., 8 W. Gartner, in Naperville, IL for the use of the plants at the Unity Lane street signs and for the basket of flowers for the raffle.  In Touch Wireless, at Fox Valley furnished the Nextel phones used for communications during the show. We also want to thank The Naperville Sun, Daily Herald, Positively Naperville, Minuteman Press, and the City of Naperville and especially the attendees who made the show such a success. If we missed anyone please forgive us but Thanks to all!   I hope to see everyone and even more next year! 

Chuck Schlabach,  President, Naperville Area Homeowners Confederation,  Chuckschla@aol.com  

FUTURE 2005 NAHC MEETINGS 

Our currently scheduled 2006 meetings will be on Feb 18, Mar 18, April 22, (a Change due to the Easter Holiday), May 20 and June 17.

The Saturday, February 18, meeting will be in the Council Chambers of the Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street, from 8 to 10 am.  It will be a Town Hall meeting with the Naperville Mayor and City Council, present to provide residents an opportunity to ask questions on any topic or issue of interest. City staff will also be present if details are needed.  Questions may be asked in person or submitted in writing on forms provided during the meeting.

The March 18, 8 to 10 am meeting will be a general membership meeting with topics of keen interest to all HOA Directors as well as individual homeowners. So it is important for all 140 HOA's to be represented with their teams of officers and/or directors to hear the information/presentations that will be made.

The Saturday, April 22 meeting will be the annual Bus Tour of the City, from 8-11 am.  The bus will leave from the City of Naperville Municipal Center promptly at 8 am after coffee and doughnuts are served. 
FUTURE NAHC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MTGS

Our next NAHC BoD meetings are scheduled for March 2 and May 4, 2006.  The meetings are scheduled to begin at 7:00 pm at the Naperville Municipal Center at Aurora Ave and Eagle Street.   

CITY MEETING SCHEDULE

Feb 1 -  Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

Feb 4 - Transportation Advisory Board - 8 a.m.

Feb 7 - Naperville City Council  - 7 p.m. 

Feb 15 - Naperville Plan Commission  - 7 p.m.

Feb 20 - Naperville City Council  - 7 p.m. 

Also, several workshops are scheduled.

Feb 13 - Social Service Grant Approval -3:30 p.m.

Feb 27 - Budget Session - 3:30 p.m.
Feb 27 - Budget Session - 3:30 p.m.

ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR JIM RETTERER PASSES

NAHC Associate Director Jim Retterer passed away early Tuesday, Jan 31.  Jim had undergone two bone marrow transplants in the past two years as part of his fight against cancer, but they were not successful.  Jim will be greatly missed by the NAHC Board and NAHC members.  Funeral arrangements are listed in the Naperville SUN.
BAILEY HOBSON TRADE SHOW EXHIBITORS
You can put up an infinite number of signs, but people can still ignore them.  That is what the Trade Show exhibitors in the Bailey Hobson rooms at the Holiday Inn Select must believe, as they had much lower floor traffic than the other exhibit areas. 

Those exhibitors were:

Air Source - Air Purifiers, 630-420-2119, e-mail: rvillarese@aol.com

Beeline Steam - Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning, Lombard, IL 

Borsche Digital - Photo Restoration, 630-310-8612, e-mail: joe@borscheconsulting.com

Bright Horizons Family Solutions - Child Care, 630-305-2600, e-mail: nalco@brighthorizons.com

Fodeo - Video Services, 630-245-1112
JBH Innovations - Manufacturing, 630-842-3171, e-mail: bhorwath@binkeeper.com
Just Improvements - Leaf filter/gutter protection, 847-388-2000, e-mail: jjmeyers55@comcast.net

Maul Asphalt & Sealcoating - Paving Contractor, 630-420-8765, e-mail: chrismaul@maulasphalt.com

Naperville Christian Academy - Education, 630-697-1622, website: www.bcackassucak.org
Naperville Township Senior Services - Senior Aid, 630-357-8058, e-mail:  angela@napervilletownship.com 

Red Carpet Unique Service - Senior Referral -630-548-9597

DOWNTOWN PARKING MEETING 

A public meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 8, 2006 from 5:00 PM to 8:00 PM in the Council Chambers located on the main level of the Naperville Municipal Center.  This meeting will be an open house format to provide an opportunity for the public to review and comment on the potential  downtown parking management options.  Staff will 

consider the comments from the public meeting during the development of a final recommendation.  The final recommendation will be presented to the 

Transportation Advisory Board and City Council for approval.   Additional information regarding the Washington Street Parking Management Study is located on the City of Naperville web site, www.naperville.il.us.  The information that will be presented at the public meetings will be available 

on the web site beginning Monday, February 6.  

CANDIDATES / SPEAKERS WANTED
We will be publicizing the names of political candidates who will be available in the coming months to speak to homeowners groups about their candidacy.  If you know of a candidate for any public office who is interested in speaking to groups of homeowners, please let the newsletter editor know.  His address is at the end of this newsletter.

SEX OFFENDER INFORMATION AVAILABLE

There are two web sites available for Naperville area residents to check if they want to determine if there are any registered sex offenders living in their neighborhood.  The Naperville web site is:

www.naperville.il.us, go to Public Safety, go to Police Services, go to Registered Sex Offenders

The Illinois Sex Offender Registration web site is: www.isp.state.il.us/sor

NEW NAHC WEB SITE FULLY OPERATIONAL

A local company, Mutual Vision, has donated their expertise and set up the new NAHC web site:

www.napervillehomeowners.org.  Mutual Vision “enriches membership dynamics” for Homeowners Associations by providing websites with Internet based communication tools designed to increase member awareness, involvement and satisfaction.  Mutual Vision has helped many associations reduce administrative costs while enhancing the relationship to its members.  Contact Mhook@mutualvision.com
175TH ANNIVERSARY SOUVENIRS AVAILABLE 

Souvenirs are available commemorating the 175th anniversary of Naperville's founding.  Information is available by calling 630-420-6707 or logging on to:

Naper175th@naperville.il.us

HOMEOWNERS DIRECTORY UPDATES NEEDED

We are trying to keep our NAHC directory up to date.  If your Homeowners Association has made any changes to its officers, please contact Liz Jesse at 630-922-1405 or Cindy Reitz at 630-904-7752 with the updated information. Also please include hrhofmann@att.net on the "copy to" so that we may keep the newsletter distribution up to date.  It is hard to get information out to homeowners if we do not have the correct contact people.

DUES DUE

The annual membership dues ($30.00) are now due.  Individual associations should be receiving their invoices via US Postal Service.  Please contact our treasurer, June Edlund at 630-548-9120 if you have not received your invoice by February 10.

HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION REMINDER
Individual Homeowners Association officers are reminded to please pick up packets on proposed changes in their neighborhoods when they receive  calls to pick them up.  Many times this is the best way to find out what changes are being proposed for your individual neighborhood.

FUTURE MEETING TOPICS

The Board is always planning for future meetings.  We have a few open meetings where we can schedule a topic that might be of interest to you and to other homeowners associations. If you have ideas, please let any member of the Board know, or contact our president Chuck Schlabach at 630-983-4661, or our vice-president Dr. Robert Buckman at 630-357-7677 with your suggestions.
NAPERVILLE RESPONDS

Naperville Responds was formed by Naperville attorney Bill Brestal, and local builder Ron Wehrli to ensure that the victims of Hurricane Katrina are not forgotten in the aftermath of the storm.  Brestal and Wehrli have assembled a group of business and community leaders to coordinate financial and professional assistance to Pass Christian, Mississippi, a city of about 7000 people that was devastated by Hurricane Katrina.  Pass Christian was in the eye of the storm and received extensive damage. Nearly 75% of the homes and almost the entire downtown area were destroyed .
The local committee has been meeting on a regular basis, and has developed a web site where more information is available: napervilleresponds.org,. Weekly meetings are held at 9:00 am every Tuesday at the Naperville City Hall. 

The first step goal is to raise $2.5 million to build the first 20 homes.They hope to raise $1.4 million from homeowners and $1.1 million from local businesses.   They also plan to continue to build a lasting relationship with the people of Pass Christian, as shown by the formal proclamation by Mayor Pradel naming Pass Christian, Mississippi as Naperville's domestic “Sister City”.

NAPER SETTLEMENT JUNIOR INTERPRETER

Naper Settlement is recruiting volunteers for its Junior Interpreter Program. A junior interpreter is a young person in grades four through seven who loves history and wants to help visitors learn about how people lived more than 100 years ago. Young people and their parents are invited to an open house to find out more about the program from 1 to 3:30 p.m. Saturday, Feb. 11, at Naper Settlement’s Pre-Emption House Visitor Center Tavern, Aurora Avenue and Webster Street.  

Junior interpreters have an important role at the museum because they are usually the first people visitors meet when they tour the grounds of Naper Settlement. Juniors also invite Naper Settlement’s youngest visitors to join in with hands-on activities such as townball or skittles. For more information about joining the Junior Interpreter Program, call Pat Larson, volunteer coordinator, at (630) 305-5256.

QUILT SHOW

Naper Settlement's 10th annual Quilt Show will be held February 18-19, and will feature Naperville quilts for the city's 175th anniversary celebration. Antique and contemporary quilts will be displayed throughout the village. Quilts made in Naperville, made by or for Naperville residents will be highlighted. Rug hooking, new this year, also will be featured.  Show hours are Saturday from 10 a.m.- 4 p.m. and Sunday from 1-4 p.m. Admission is $7 for adults, $6 for seniors and $4.50 for youth ages 4-17. For details, please call (630) 420-6010 or visit www.napersettlement.museum.

NEW STREET MAPS AVAILABLE

Updated City of Naperville street guide maps are now available to the public for $5 in the Finance Department at the Naperville Municipal Center or at the city's satellite service center Community Connection. The new map features an alphabetical list of all the streets in Naperville, an inset map of downtown and highlights the locations of Naperville parks and schools. 

PRIMARY ELECTION- MARCH 21, 2006

The Naperville City Clerk's Office can register both DuPage and Will County residents from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday at the Naperville Municipal Center, 400 S. Eagle Street. To register to vote, you must produce two pieces of identification, one of which must have your current address. A checkbook or utility bill is acceptable if you have not yet updated your driver's license. Residents who will be out of the area on March 21 for the General Primary Election, can obtain absentee ballots in two ways. College students or those who will be out of town for an extended period of time, can call their County office to obtain an application for an absentee ballot. The County will then handle the entire voting process by mail. DuPage County Election Commission (630) 682-7440 Will County Clerk's Office (815) 740-4615 

Naperville residents who will be in town between February 9-March 20 can also cast an absentee ballot in person at the City Clerk's Office in the Naperville Municipal Center between the hours of 8:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. One form of picture identification is required to obtain an absentee ballot. For more information on voter registration or the absentee balloting process, please call (630) 420-6046 or visit the city's Web site at www.naperville.il.us. General Primary Election- I

MARDI GRAS CELEBRATION

The annual Jaycees Mardi Gras fundraiser will be held from 6-11 p.m. on February 17, at the Judd Kendall VFW, 908 W. Jackson Avenue. A New Orleans-style dinner will be served with a cash bar, music, dancing, door prizes, auction and more. Tickets are $35. Proceeds will benefit charitable organizations throughout the Naperville area. For more information, please call (630) 961-9375 or visit www.naperjaycees.org.

ANNUAL TRAIL CLEANUP
The Illinois Prairie Path not-for-profit corporation (IPPc) and the Friends of the Great Western Trail are planning the Annual Earth Day Trail Cleanup to be held on Saturday, April 22, 2006 starting at 9:00 AM (start times are flexible and adjusted per city, village and trail section). There are 61 miles of trails in DuPage, Kane and Cook Counties watched over by the IPPc.  The IPPc needs volunteers to roll up their sleeves (but wear work gloves) and pick up litter along the trails. Bring friends and family and  garbage bags to fill on Saturday, April 22nd.  Trail Cleanup Volunteer Coordinators are also needed to take a section of the trail and help organize the cleanup.  Public participation is greatly appreciated.  Please contact Don Kirchenberg, IPPc President, at 630-682-9297 or email:  FrndsGrtWstnTrl@aol.com).

Editor - hrhofmann@att.net                     2/1/2006  

